

# List Of Jack The Ripper Victims

List Of Jack The Ripper Victims

Downloaded from [app.ardentx.com](http://app.ardentx.com) by Jacobs & Pearson

## THE ENDURING MYSTERY OF WHITECHAPEL: UNDERSTANDING THE LIST OF JACK THE RIPPER VICTIMS

The fog of Victorian London has long since lifted, yet one shadow remains stubbornly etched into the public consciousness: the shadow of Jack the Ripper. For over a century, the identity of the world's most infamous serial killer has been the subject of endless speculation, books, films, and amateur investigations. However, at the heart of this macabre legend lies a profound and tragic human reality. The true weight of the story is not found in the murderer's name, but in the lives that were brutally cut short. To truly understand the scope of the Ripper case, one must first study the definitive **List Of Jack The Ripper Victims**, a somber roll call of women who became the focus of one of history's most notorious police investigations.

The East End of London in 1888 was a landscape of extreme poverty, overcrowding, and desperation. The women who walked the streets of Whitechapel and Spitalfields were often the most vulnerable members of society, frequently turning to prostitution as a last resort for survival. The murders attributed to Jack the Ripper, while terrifying in their savagery, also cast a harsh light on the social conditions of the time. While several murders occurred in the area during that period, most historians and criminologists agree upon a specific group known as the "canonical five." These five women are the universally accepted victims on the primary list.

It is important to approach this list with a sense of historical respect. These were not just names in a case file; they were mothers, daughters, sisters, and wives. Their stories deserve to be told with dignity.

## The Canonical Five: The Core of the Ripper Case

The concept of the "canonical five" was popularized by Sir Melville Macnaghten, the Assistant Chief Constable of the London Metropolitan Police, in an 1894 report. While other women were murdered in the same district around the same time, the five listed below are universally accepted by experts as the authentic work of a single, unidentified killer due to the specific nature of the mutilations and the time frame. This is the definitive **List Of Jack The Ripper Victims** that forms the basis of all Ripperology.

### 1. Mary Ann Nichols (Known as "Polly")

**Date of Death:** August 31, 1888

**Age:** 43

**Location:** Buck's Row (now Durward Street), Whitechapel

Mary Ann Nichols was the first of the canonical five to fall. Born in 1845, she had a troubled life marked by the breakdown of her marriage following her mother's death. She had five children with her husband, William Nichols, but the marriage collapsed in 1880, largely due to her alcoholism. For the next eight years, she drifted between workhouses, casual employment, and the streets.

On the morning of August 31st, Mary Ann was turned away from the lodging house where she was staying because she did not have the four pence required for a bed. She was last seen alive at approximately 2:30 AM on Whitechapel Road, somewhat intoxicated but determined to earn her bed money. Her body was discovered shortly after 3:40 AM by a carter named Charles Cross.

The murder was shocking due to the specific nature of the wounds. Her throat had been cut deeply from left to right, severing the carotid artery. Furthermore, her abdomen had been mutilated with a long, jagged wound, and there were several other incisions. The killer had acted with remarkable speed and anatomical precision in the dark. This was not a simple robbery or assault gone wrong; it was a brutal, targeted attack. The savagery of the Nichols murder set the tone for the terror that was about to grip Whitechapel.

### 2. Annie Chapman (Known as "Dark Annie")

**Date of Death:** September 8, 1888

**Age:** 47

**Location:** 29 Hanbury Street, Spitalfields

Just eight days after the murder of Mary Ann Nichols, the killer struck again. Annie Chapman's life story is sadly similar. Separated from her husband due to her drinking, she lived a nomadic existence in the common lodging houses of Spitalfields. She was known for selling crocheted items and flowers, but often turned to prostitution to supplement her meager income.

Annie was last seen alive around 5:30 AM on September 8th, talking to a man outside 29 Hanbury Street. Her body was discovered just over an hour later in the backyard of that address, a place

known for its squalid and crowded conditions. The murder of Annie Chapman was more brutal than the first. Her throat was cut, and her abdomen was completely laid open. In a development that horrified the public and police alike, the killer had removed her uterus and taken it away. The level of anatomical knowledge displayed suggested that the killer might have had some medical or surgical training, a theory that still persists today. The mutilation was far more extensive than with Nichols, indicating a killer who was growing in confidence and escalating his violence.

### 3. Elizabeth Stride (Known as "Long Liz")

**Date of Death:** September 30, 1888

**Age:** 44

**Location:** Dutfield's Yard, Berner Street (now Henriques Street), Whitechapel

September 30th, 1888, became known as the "Double Event" in Ripper history, as the killer committed two murders in one night. Elizabeth Stride was the first. Born in Sweden, she came to England and lived a life marked by several failed relationships and bouts in the workhouse. She was known to be well-liked in the community and often worked as a domestic servant when she was sober.

On the night of September 29th, she was seen in the company of a man with a mustache. Her body was discovered at 1:00 AM in Dutfield's Yard. The killer was apparently interrupted during his work. Elizabeth Stride's throat was cut, but there were no abdominal mutilations. It is widely believed that the sound of a horse and cart entering the yard scared the Ripper away. This is a critical piece of evidence in the case, as it suggests the killer was meticulous but also cautious. He was willing to kill quickly, but he would not linger if there was a risk of capture. The interrupted nature of this murder makes Elizabeth Stride a unique, tragic figure on the list.

### 4. Catherine Eddowes (Known as "Kate")

**Date of Death:** September 30, 1888

**Age:** 46

**Location:** Mitre Square, City of London

The second victim of the Double Event was murdered just 45 minutes after Elizabeth Stride, and less than a mile away. Catherine Eddowes had a complex and hard life. She had been in a common-law marriage with a man named John Kelly for several years, and the couple often slept rough in the streets or lodging houses. On the evening of the 29th, she had been arrested for drunkenness and spent several hours in Bishopsgate Police Station. She was released at 1:00 AM, heading towards the area of Mitre Square.

Her body was found just 15 minutes later. If Elizabeth Stride was a murder interrupted, Catherine Eddowes was a murder completed. The attack on her was ferocious. Her throat was cut, her abdomen was ripped open, and her face was mutilated. In an act of even greater depravity, the killer removed her left kidney and part of her uterus. This level of mutilation fueled the "medical

man" theory. The fact that this murder occurred in the City of London (a separate jurisdiction from the Metropolitan Police area where the other murders took place) added a layer of bureaucratic confusion to the investigation. The case of Catherine Eddowes is also famous for the "Goulston Street Graffito," a piece of chalk graffiti found near a piece of her bloody apron, which the police believed the killer might have written.

### 5. Mary Jane Kelly (Known as "Marie Jeanette" or "Ginger")

**Date of Death:** November 9, 1888

**Age:** 25

**Location:** 13 Miller's Court, Dorset Street, Spitalfields

The final victim on the canonical List Of Jack The Ripper Victims is by far the most horrifying case. Mary Jane Kelly was the youngest of the five, reportedly in her mid-twenties. She was described as attractive and had a relatively stable relationship with a man named Joseph Barnett, though they had recently separated. She had a room at 13 Miller's Court, off the infamous Dorset Street (known as "the worst street in London").

Up until this point, the Ripper had killed his victims outdoors in the relative open. Mary Jane Kelly was killed indoors, inside her own small, rented room. The killer had all the time in the world. The scene discovered by her landlord on the morning of November 9th was one of almost unimaginable horror. The mutilation was so extreme that the body was barely recognizable. The killer had eviscerated her completely, removing her heart and organs, and had cut flesh from her thighs and arms. He had even arranged her face and some organs on the bedside table. The sheer time, effort, and darkness of the mutilation suggest that this was the killer's ultimate fantasy, a moment of complete control. After the Kelly murder, the Ripper simply stopped. The terror of Whitechapel ceased as abruptly as it had begun, leaving the world with a final, unspeakable image.

## Beyond the Canonical Five: Other Potential Victims

While the five women above are the core of the case, the **List Of Jack The Ripper Victims** is sometimes expanded by researchers to include other women who were murdered in the Whitechapel area during the same period. These cases remain officially unsolved, and many experts dispute their connection to the Ripper. However, they are worth noting for a complete historical picture.

- **Emma Elizabeth Smith (April 3, 1888):** Attacked by a gang of men, not a single killer. Her injuries were severe, but the MO does not match the Ripper. She died from her wounds.

- **Martha Tabram (August 7, 1888):** Stabbed multiple times in George Yard. Some researchers see her as a "test run" for the Ripper due to the proximity in time and location. However, her throat was not cut, and the wounds were from a different type of weapon (a bayonet or knife). She is a strong candidate for a warm-up killing.
- **Rose Mylett (December 20, 1888):** Found strangled. The police believed it was either an accident or a murder unrelated to the Ripper.
- **Alice McKenzie (July 17, 1889):** Killed in Castle Alley. Some officers thought it was a Ripper murder, but the mutilations were minimal compared to the canonical five.
- **The "Pinchin Street" Torso (September 10, 1889):** The headless, legless torso of a woman was found. This is sometimes linked to the Thames Torso Murders, a different series of killings.

- **Frances Coles (February 13, 1891):** Killed in Swallow Gardens. A man was arrested and charged, but the case was dropped. It remains a possible Ripper killing but is not generally accepted.

## Who Were These Women? A Broader Look at the Victims

Looking beyond the bare facts of the **List Of Jack The Ripper Victims**, it is essential to consider who these women were. They have